ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,

Junction of Bright Road and Chadwick Road,

Eccles.

25th July, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m. fillin "start time" 
"
ended:
8.40 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair fillin "line 1" 

Councillors Jolley, Lancaster, Pooley and Potter


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers Union


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


M. Coyle - Monton Village Community Association


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park  fillin "other names" Residents’ Association


J. Evans - Salford Pensioners 


T. Mumford - Crompton House Association of Tenants (CHAT)


S. Simpson - Park Residents’ Association


S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park Community Awareness Group


A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association


J. Rahman - Salford Link Project


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



H. Williams - Patricroft Bowling Club



M. Charnley - FRECCLES/Alma Street Residents’ Association



E. Charnley - FRECCLES/Heart Start 



B. Carter - Member of the Public



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public



I. Stewart - Salvation Army 



A. Walters - Winton Festival 


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate 



J. Sculley - Community, Health and Social Care 



P. Twigg - Urban Vision



D. Mulvihill - Salford Youth Service



J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police



R. Qureshi - Salford Community Network 

C. Earle - Salford Community Justice

18.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Mohammad El-Nomire (Yemeni Community Association), John Snelson (Eccles Festival Committee) and Chris Sabinski (Homestart).

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 23rd May, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

20.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that applications had been received from the following organisations for them to become members of the Committee, and to be represented by the persons respectively indicated:-

	Organisation 
	Nominated Representative



	Barton Residents’ Association 
	Susan Simpson

	Friends of Winton Park Community Awareness Group 
	Steven Baines 



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership as detailed above. 

21.
HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE 2006/07 - POTENTIAL PROJECTS

The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report reminding members that at the meeting of the Committee held on 23rd May, 2006, it had been announced that the City Council was devolving a minor works budget for highways projects, amounting to £1,000 per annum, to reach Community Committee area.  The report went on the say that at that meeting it had been agreed that the Committee’s Environmental and Transport Task Group, be given responsibility of determining potential projects to be met from the Eccles Highways Devolved Budget, with these then being presented at the next meeting of the Community Committee.  Members were advised that the Environmental and Transport Task Group had now met, and the following potential schemes had been identified:-

· Introduction of pelican crossing in Eccles Town Centre

· Introduction, and promotion, of walking to schools schemes

· Remodelling at Alma Street junction 

· Measures to alleviate congestion on Worsley Road, particularly when traffic is diverted from the motorway network

· Installation of drop kerbs at various key sites, mostly the junction near Peel House

· Introduction of paved footpath around West One Shopping Development 

· Review of traffic signals at Albert Street/Wellington Road, to allow for improved pedestrian crossing at this point 

· Introduction of right turn filter for traffic lights at Barton Lane/Barton Road junction 

· Introduction of “rumble strips” on stretch of Liverpool Road headed eastwards between M60 junction and Argosy Drive

· Resurfacing of Buckthorn Lane on Brookhouse Estate 

· Improvements to forecourt at Eccles Rail Station, including enhancement of cycle facilities 

· Improvement of footpath alongside Folly Brook, near Oakwood High School (to be jointly funded by the Claremont/Weaste Community Committee if approved)


Bruce Thompson referred to the proposed improvements to the footpath alongside Folly Brook, and suggested that this work had already been undertaken.  


Brian Carter referred to the proposals for the refurbishment of the Eccles Rail Station forecourt, and commented that in his opinion, these would not represent value for money, as there was a possibility that the station could be totally rebuilt at a new site.  Mark Charnley replied that although the possibility of rebuilding the station existed as a long-term option, the proposals now submitted would be more about improving pedestrian and cycle access, which were a more immediate priority.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the schemes as prioritised by members of the Committee be submitted to the meeting of the Environmental Task Group to be held on 9th September, 2006, where a final shortlist be drawn up.

22.
HERITAGE SERVICES REVIEW

John Sculley, the Heritage Services Manager at Salford Museum and Art Gallery, addressed the Committee in respect of work which was currently being undertaken to review the Salford Heritage Service.  He provided details of the main purpose of the Heritage Service, which was to collect and preserve artefacts, memories, documents, books, maps and memorabilia related to Salford’s unique past, and to make them available for all ages to enjoy the exhibitions, events, educational work and outreach work across the City.  In addition, Members were shown a DVD presentation that had been produced to outline the work of the Salford Heritage Service, and its new and developing role.  


In conclusion, Members were asked to complete a questionnaire that had been circulated in respect of the Salford Heritage Service.  In was indicated that the views of the local community were essential in developing a new and improved Salford Heritage Service, and the results of the questionnaire would assist in this.


RESOLVED:
THAT John Sculley be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted; and that all Members be asked to complete the questionnaire which had been circulated. 

23.
POLICING ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse attended the meeting to brief Members on the following key policing issues:-

· A comparison of current crime statistics, against those for the same period during 2005  

· Advice with regard to leaving windows in domestic premises open during the current hot weather, and the impact this would have on the likelihood of burglary occurring  

· Advice on leaving valuables unattended in cars

· Increased patrols to deal with anti-social behaviour arising during the summer months in and around the public houses in Eccles Town Centre

· The current work and activities of the Community Support Officers


RESOLVED:
THAT the information provided by Inspector Jill Gorse be noted.

24.
ALDER PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL BUILDING

John Matthews referred to a recent protest by members of the local community with regard to the future alleged use of the vacant Alder Park Primary School building, in particular that it would be used by the Probation Service as a half-way house for criminal offenders.  A letter was circulated from the Greater Manchester Probation Service indicating that they currently had no such plans for such a facility in either the Eccles area or Greater Manchester as a whole.  A further letter was submitted from Councillor John Warmisham, the Lead Member for Children and Youth, stating that the City Council had made a decision which will see the Alder Park Primary School building being continued to be used by the Education Service as a Pupil Referral Unit for children aged 5 to 11 years.  Unfortunately, vandalism, theft and security costs had meant that the estimated cost of the project had risen and it was currently being reviewed.


John Matthews commented that he hoped that both these letters would put an end to the unfounded rumours with regard to the future use of Alder Park Primary School, which were circulating in the local community.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

25.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 14th July, 2006, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION

	(i)
Drop-In
	Towards rent, fuel and telephone costs
	£2,450 
	£1,000 approved, subject to the submission of appropriate invoices for the costs incurred

	(ii)
Community Development Team
	Contribution towards attendance at regional conference
	£100
	£100 approved

	(iii)
Cromwell House Users Group
	Towards tutor fees
	£500
	£500 approved

	(iv)
Parkwyddn Junior Football Club
	Towards purchase of kit and equipment
	£4,500
	£1,000 approved

	(v)
Helping Hands
	Towards purchase of a van to run service in each Community Committee area of Salford
	£5,495
	Deferred pending receipt of more information

	(vi)
Art Factory
	Legal fees and lease of premises together with refurbishment, advertising and equipment costs
	£4,000
	Deferred pending receipt of more information

	(vii)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association 
	Additional costs to acquire necessary planning permission 
	£135
	£135 approved

	(viii)
Swinton Open Space 
	Towards funding of newsletter
	Unspecified contribution 
	Refused

	(ix)
Salford Allotment Association 
	Contribution towards prizes for fund raising activities 
	£125 
	Refused



	(x)
ADD Action Project
	Towards travel expenses 
	£250 
	Deferred pending the submission of further information as to the percentage of persons involved with the project who reside within the Eccles Community Committee area

	(xi)
Winton Park Veterans Association 
	Towards purchase of kitchen equipment
	£328 
	£250 approved



	(xii)
Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 
	Contribution towards annual festival event 
	£500
	Deferred pending submission of accounts relating to festival held in 2005

	(xiii)
Monton Green Community Primary PTA
	Contribution towards trip to Lledr Hall 
	£500
	£500 refused

	(xiv)
Salford Sailing Group 
	Purchase of gardening equipment 
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xv)
Salford Elim Church
	Purchase of projector and screen 
	£700
	£300 approved

	(xvi)
Barton Residents’ Association
	Start up and room hire costs
	£1,000
	£200 approved

	(xvii)
Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 
	Fees in relation to drawing up of landscapes plans 
	£1,500
	Refused

	(xviii)
Life Education Centres 
	Contribution to service 
	£1,579
	Withdrawn pending submission of new application

	(xix)
Salford Yemeni Development Group 
	Community use of school
	£2,584.80
	£2,584.80 approved

	(xx)
Eccles Parish Church
	Towards repair of church clock
	£4,300
	£2,300 approved

	(xxi)
PCT HIT 
	Contribution towards M30 against bullying project
	£2,700
	£500 approved



	(xxii)
Westwood Park Community Association
	Building works included installation of gate in existing fencing, and loft ladder
	£1,594.90
	£1,594.90 approved



With regard to the applications submitted by Monton Green Community Primary PTA and Westwood Park Community Association, detailed in (xiii) and (xxii) above, Jim Wheelton and John Matthews respectively declared an interest, and did not take part in discussion or vote thereon.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT with the exception of the application of the Art Factory, detailed in (xi) the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as summarised above be endorsed.




(2) THAT the application of the Art Factory be referred back to the Budget Group for them to determine at the earliest opportunity; and that they be given delegated powers to approve a grant up to a maximum of £3,000.




(3) THAT the Budget Sub-Group be requested to approve the granting of £320, so as to allow the Environment Directorate to undertake grass cutting at the Polygon.




(4) THAT the Budget Sub-Group be requested to consider the granting of funding so as to allow the Environment Directorate to undertake grass cutting at the overgrown garden at the Mitchell and Shackleton site.  




(5) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2006/07, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee Devolved Budget be noted.

26.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· The Executive Group 

· Together Initiative 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share 

· New Groups 

· Trail Biking 

· Anti-Social Behaviour Policy Statistics January 2000 to date

27.
BARTON UPON IRWELL CONSERVATION AREA APPRAISAL

The Managing Director of Urban Vision submitted a report with regard to the City Council’s intention to produce three draft conservation area appraisals for public consultation one of which related to Barton Upon Irwell.  The report indicated that the purpose of the conservation area appraisal was to find what was important about its character and appearance, clarify its boundaries, provide a context for the assessment or development proposals within it, and provide the basis for the future development of management proposals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and Members of the Committee be encouraged to become actively involved with the consultation exercise.

28.
TOWN TWINNING ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

Councillor David Lancaster reported that 2006 would mark the 40th anniversary of Eccles Town Twinning links with Narbonne, and said events were now being considered to mark this anniversary.  Events that were being considered, included the creation of a garden near Southway, a barge regatta and a public art competition.  Councillor Lancaster went on to say that any further ideas, or support for those proposals already mentioned would be welcomed, particularly any which involved local schools. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

29.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD - UPDATE

Caroline Earle attending the meeting to provide an update on recent activities of the Community Justice Salford Initiative.  One of the key issues was an interactive sentencing event entitled “Judge for Yourself” which had been held on Sunday, 16th July, 2006.  Members were also advised that it was planned to hold a courts open day session sometime during August, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

30.
YOUTH EVENT

Imogen Stewart informed the Committee of a recent successful youth event which had been staged in Eccles.  She said that the event had been well attended, and paid tribute to everyone involved, particularly the young people.

31.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR 2006

John Matthews on behalf of the Committee, congratulated Julie Blagden in her success in winning the Local Government Association (LGA) Local Government Employee of the Year 2006.
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